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Suspect Arrested for Lewd Conduct in a Public Place                         January 13, 2012 
Solano County Sheriff’s Office 
 
On January 12, 2012, at approximately 1:25pm, deputies from the Solano County 
Sheriff’s Office responded to the report of lewd conduct occurring in a gas station 
parking lot on the 6800 block of Sievers Road, in Dixon.  Responding deputies received a 
description of the suspect vehicle while they were responding to the scene, including the 
vehicle’s license plate.   Upon arrival, deputies contacted the lone driver of the suspect 
vehicle who was identified by his California I.D. card as Michael Wiles, a 36-year-old 
resident of West Sacramento.  Deputies also noticed that there was a laptop computer in 
the vehicle when they contacted Wiles.  Wiles told the deputies that he was watching an 
adult film on his laptop computer while he was sitting in his vehicle.  He also admitted 
that he was masturbating while watching the film.   
 
A witness to this event who called the Sheriff’s Office was also contacted at the gas 
station.  He told the deputies that he witnessed Wiles masturbating in his vehicle while 
watching an adult film.  He also reported that another vehicle had driven onto the gas 
station property and parked while Wiles was viewing the film and masturbating.  The 
witness reported that children had exited the vehicle and were being watched by Wiles 
while he was involved in the illegal act.   
 
Based on the information deputies learned, they arrested Wiles for Lewd Conduct in a 
public place.  Electronic media was also recovered from the inside of the suspect’s 
vehicle including a laptop computer, a Kindle, and external hard drive, and a rewritable 
DVD.  Wiles was booked into the Solano County Jail for the indicated charge.  This case 
remains under investigation.   
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